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New Students & Families. um group of children for this session will be 20 children. 

NEW 
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Dates to Remember 

August  

Sat 10th Working Bee 

Mon 12th Finance Sub-committee Meeting 3.45 

Wed 14th JSC Pizza Day  

Thur 15th Athletics Day – Howitt Park 

Thur 15th Education & Welfare Sub-committee Meeting 3.45 

Fri 16th Grade 2 Sleepover 6.30pm 

Wed 21st School Council Meeting 7.00pm 

Thur 22nd Book Week – Dress-Up Day 

Thur 22nd  JSC Disco 

Tue 27th Student Free Day 

Fri 30th Father’s Day Stall 

September  

Fri 6th Parents & Friends Meeting 2.15pm 

Mon 9th  – Wed 11th Camp Coolamatong – Grades 3 & 4 

Wed 11th  Paynesville Kinder to Visit 

Fri 13th Nexus Arts Performance 

  
Dear Families, 
 
What an exciting week it has been so far! On Wednesday morning the school was abuzz 
with the arrival of two poddy calves which will live at our school for a period of three weeks. 
This is part of the Cows Create Careers initiative and a large number of our senior students 
have taken up the challenge to participate. The aim of the project is to introduce students 
to a career in the dairy or agriculture industry and the school is supported by both farmers 
and an advocate from the dairy industry.  
 
Over the three weeks, students will work in teams to care for the calves, feeding them 
morning and night, measuring their growth and looking out for their general welfare. In 
addition the teams will complete four work tasks related to this care and have them ready 
for submission by the due date. Students involved in the project will also be invited to 
attend a Dairy Day where their work and learning will be shared and celebrated. 
 
During the time that the calves are here we ask the students to respect the animals and 
not enter the fenced area unless supervised. It is also important not to feed the calves 
human food or leave food wrappers where they could blow into the yard as cows are 
inquisitive animals and will pick up and chew new things to investigate. 
 
This exciting project could not happen without the support and trust of the owner of the 
calves, Mr Rick Blackshaw, who has generously allowed us to care for his calves. These 
two little heifer (girl) calves need names! If you have a great idea for their names please 
write them down and place them in the suggestion box at the office by Monday 12th 
August. 
 
Regards 
Anna 

  JSC - Juice Boxes are available daily at lunchtime $1.0 0   
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Athletics Carnival 
The Athletics carnival has been rescheduled for 
Thursday August 15th. Parent helpers would be 
appreciated again, if you’re available. 
 
JSC Pizza Day  
Due to Athletics Day now being on Thursday next 
week, Pizza Day will now be held on Wednesday 
August 14th. Orders due in by Tuesday at the latest. 
 
School Closure Day 
On Tuesday the 27th of August, we will be having 
a Pupil Free Day.  Our staff will be involved in 
Professional Development, which will take place at 
Lucknow Primary School.  Please put this date in your 
diaries so you can organise your family for this day.   
 
Parent Opinion Survey 
An e-mail was distributed to all families with a link to 
complete a Parent Opinion Survey. We would 
appreciate your time and effort in completing the 
survey. All responses to the survey are anonymous. 
Please complete by Sunday 18th August. 
 
Library books 
We are fortunate enough to have recently purchased 
more books to enhance our literacy program.  Luckily, 
Bec helps us catalogue all our books and we thank 
her for assisting us with this process. These books 
need to be covered, and we have had some wonderful 
helpers doing this throughout Term 2.  This does not 
have to be completed at school.  You, or someone 
you know may be happy to contact a few at night, or 
in a time that suits them.  If you are available to help 
with this process, please let the office know.   
 
Facebook 
Don’t forget the school has a closed Facebook page 
for parents. The link is 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/EAGLEPOIN
TPRIMARY/   and request to join; this page is for 
parents and carers only.  

School Drop off times 
Just a friendly reminder that we would like children to 
be dropped off at school no earlier than 8.30am.   
Yard duty supervision begins at 8.45am.  If you need 
any help with this, contact the school so 
arrangements can be made.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The Scout group, like many organisations relies on 

its volunteers and we need help to try and attract 

a few more members of our community to become 

leaders. Quite a few kids from EPPS go to the 

Paynesville Scouts, and Mal Stephenson is 

currently a leader with the Cub Pack. 

 

I have attached some information regarding the 

training etc., and the ethos of scouting. It’s not 

essential that you have any experience, only a 

desire to learn, and be involved. A scout leader can 

come from many parts of our community. It’s a 

great way to learn new skills, and be engaged with 

the community. 

 

Thanks very much in advance, and if you have any 

questions please give me a call to discuss. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Peter Hahnemann 
0408 054 709 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 



 





 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 


